Red Lodge Carnegie Library Board

Minutes of the meeting of Thursday, June 8, 2023, 6:00 PM

Board Members: Scott Cain, Colleen Harrington, Heidi He Does It, Kirt Nell
Others: Library Director Jodie Moore
Chair Scott Cain called the regular meeting of the Red Lodge Carnegie Library Board to order at 6:05 PM.  

There was no CE for Trustees due to a full agenda.
The minutes of the regular May meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously following a motion from Colleen Harrington and a second from Kirt Nell.
Treasurer’s Report:

The board reviewed the monthly financial report, including revenues through April 2023 and expenditures through May 2023. Jodie also shared the records from City Clerk/Treasurer Loni Hanson regarding the Library’s various holdings. These include $53,414 in the Library Cash Reserve Fund and $1010 in a Library Solar Fund, both within the City General Fund. In addition, she reported $91,629 in the 2220 Library Special Fund (higher than the last recorded figure, so perhaps not reconciled yet) and $16,800 in a Library Solar Fund under the City Capital Fund.
Invoices were reviewed and unanimously approved following a motion from Kirt Nell and a second from Colleen Harrington.
Library Director’s Report:
Jodie shared that the library’s first Storywalk was installed on June 7 at Field School Park. There is an online guestbook that participants can sign by scanning a QR code.
The Friends of the Library (FOL) held their Annual Meeting on Thursday, May 25. Jodie and Colleen Harrington were in attendance. Including FOL officers, there were a total of 13 present. The FOL will hold weekly booksales this summer from 10 am to 1 pm, beginning June 10.
Jodie talked about the potential of a Carbon County Public Health partnership to distribute menstrual products and/or condoms in the library restroom. She also shared an article featuring the Billings Public Library in the June issue of American Libraries. BPL is now giving out free hygiene products from a community cabinet in their entryway. No decision was made at this time. The potential partnership can be discussed at ta future meeting when a representative from Public Health can attend. 
The board reviewed the May 2023 Statistics. [Attached to these minutes.]
Planned programs in June include the start of Storytime and the Summer Reading Program the week of June 20, an author visit, a veterans program, and childcare outreach. 
Old Business:

Facility and ground improvement updates included bids for tree trimming, a bid from Bradford Roofing for the addition roof, an update on the irrigation issue (Granite Peak Plumbing recommends the installation of two vacuum breakers to replace the broken backflow preventer, and a report that Red Lodge Glass repaired the broken vestibule door on June 7 and attempted to repair the broken handicap call button on the exterior of the building. Jamy from Red Lodge Glass needs to get a new part to repair the handicap call button. The board reviewed the tree trimming bids which were similar in price. Considering Red Lodge Tree Service is a local business and is available to do the work much sooner, the board opted to go with their bid. Kirt Nell motioned that the Library Board accept and sign the bid from Bradford Roofing. Colleen Harrington seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
There was a budget meeting this morning to discuss Resort Tax and the Enterprise Funds. The next FY24 budget meeting with department heads, the Mayor, and the Admin Committee to discuss the General Fund is scheduled for Thursday, July 6. The board discussed the best means to secure funding from the city for the addition roof replacement. Loni shared via email this morning that the Mayor “would like to know what the estimate came in at” and that the Mayor supports the Library using the various funds detailed in the Treasurer’s Report “but she doesn’t know where else we could come up with any” funding for the project. Jodie will reach out to Mayor Cogswell and City Clerk Loni Hanson to schedule a meeting with Chair Scott Cain. Following that, Jodie and Scott can attend an Admin Committee meeting.
Jodie shared the letter submitted by Amy Sweet for the vacant trustee position. The public vacancy notice will run in the Carbon County News on June 15, with letters from interested candidates due by the end of day on June 20. Jodie will email trustees with all received letters and schedule “interviews” with the candidates and Library Board.  

Jodie continues to work on an updated position description for a new hire to replace Kerri Wolfson when she moves in late July. The pay matrix has now been updated following union negotiations. All grades on the pay matrix will receive a $1.50 per hour wage increase effective July 1, 2023.
Policy Review
The Volunteers & Friends Policy review is ongoing. 
Scott Cain and Colleen Harrington shared questions and edits for the Collection Management Policy prior to the meeting. Kirt Nell and Heidi He Does It shared further suggestions during the meeting. Jodie will present the updated policy for action at the July meeting. 
New Business:
The board discussed the meeting date for July and will vote via email for a new date due to trustee availability. Scott will send out a poll.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:58 PM.

The July meeting date is TBD.
Minutes submitted by Library Director Jodie Moore.   
Addendum to the minutes:

The second round of June 2023 invoices were reviewed by Scott Cain, Colleen Harrington, and Heidi He Does It on June 22, 2023. The invoices were unanimously approved following a motion from Colleen Harrington and a second from Heidi He Does It. Those claims were approved for payment by the Red Lodge City Council at their meeting on Tuesday, June 27.

May 2023 Statistical Report

Traffic Stats

839 total, open 22 days – average of 38.13 patrons per day

Averages by Day:

Tuesdays – 36.6

Wednesdays – 36.8

Thursdays – 45

Fridays – 46.75

Saturdays – 26.25

Circulation Stats

1,180 physical items checked out (compare to 1,456 in 5/19 & 1,302 in 5/22); 222 patrons; 17 new patrons

MontanaLibrary2Go: 704 items checked out (compare to 185 in 5/19 and 444 in 5/22); 171 patrons; 6 new

Hotspot circulation: 10

Kanopy circulation: 117 visits, 3 plays, 19 user accounts (service added 4/10/23)

Computer/Printing Stats

61 sessions
114 printing/copying jobs, $57.05

Program Stats

Class Field Trips to the Library (K, 1st, 2nd, 5th grades) – 5/80

Preschool Outreach – 1/12

Mountain View Elementary outreach

4th grades – 2/33 (Water Cycle Relay)


5th grades – 4/74 (Water Cycle Relay, Crayon Map communication)

May the 4th Star Wars – 1/25

One Book Billings discussion – 1/4

Friends of the Library Annual Meeting – 1/13

Take & Make Crafts – 5/86

Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library

163 active children 0-5 years old enrolled, 179 graduated (cumulative since 6/2017)

